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On the weekend of November 12, Dr. Michael Balcomb, President of Family Federation for World Peace 
and Unification (FFWPU) USA, travelled to Tennessee and Kentucky to share his excitement for True 
Mother’s upcoming trip to New York on December 3. 
 
On Saturday, Unificationists from Nashville and Memphis joined Dr. Balcomb for food and fellowship. 
Dr. Balcomb conveyed the heart of True Mother and discussed Vision 2020, True Mother’s plan for 
concretely building Cheon Il Guk (God’s heavenly kingdom) in the next four years through international 
partnerships, outreach, and education. He emphasized the importance of caring for the community and 
reaching out to people who have not recently been involved. 
 
The 13 brothers and sisters who met with Dr. Balcomb expressed gratitude to him for taking the time to 
visit. “[We] felt True Mother’s deep love through him. [He inspired us] to accomplish our responsibility 
through witnessing and the [Marriage] Blessing,” said Yukihiro Saito, pastor of the Nashville Family 
Church. 
 
On Sunday, Dr. Balcomb stopped by Louisville, KY to give the sermon before returning to New York.  


